
Act I.

Play is both verb and noun. As a verb, it 
has no rules (although games do), but as a 
noun it is often scripted. As viewers (and 
producers), we are usually caught some-
where in the middle.

Playing calls to mind the world of chil-
dren and make believe; it can be fright-
ening and exhilarating because it almost 
always leads to unforeseeable places, 
because of the way it may surprise. The 
exhibition equates playing with creative 
misreading, misappropriating, allegoriz-
ing; and games (with their rules, expecta-
tions, and limitations) with style, tradi-
tion, and the foreseeable.

Act II.

In any cultural field it seems impossible 
to be original except on the basis of 
tradition. The interplay between original-
ity and the acceptance of tradition as the 
basis of inventiveness may be interpreted 
as an example of what the English child 
psychoanalyst D. W. Winnicott character-
izes as the interplay between separateness 
and union. The ‘transitional object’, or, 
‘the paradox that I accept and do not at-
tempt to resolve’, as he claims. Winnicott 
locates creative playing and cultural 
experience in the potential space between 
the individual and their environment. Win-
nicott’s idea of play is foregrounded in 
the relationship of trust and reliability 
that may develop between baby and mother. 
Who then serves as the mother in our cre-
ative (artistic) playing? Could this per-
haps be the role of tradition?

Act III.

Play stages correspondences, affinities and 
genealogies - ideas which manifest tra-
dition. It elaborates on the ethics of 
admiration, on repeating as a means of 
varying. It problematizes the artistry of 
referencing and reminds us of the poten-
tials of allegory as method.

-

For more information and images please 
contact info@tanyaleighton.com or tele-
phone +49(0)30221607770. The gallery is 
open Tuesday - Saturday, 11am-6pm and by 
appointment.
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